
 

 
 

July 1, 2010  

 

• July 6 Meeting We will hold our July 6 CVSR meeting at Harold Douse’s home in Milton.  
Hopefully the weather will be good so we can line up our street rods and other fancy cars on 
Harold’s lawn for a club picture.  So…get your favorite car all spiffed up this weekend and get 
over to Harold’s on Tuesday evening for a picture and the meeting. 

 

•  Off to the Races! The races at Devil’s Bowl Raceway in Fair Haven have been an attraction 
for CVSR members lately.  Last year quite a group of us were treated to great racing and some 
spectacular fireworks.  We will do it again this Sunday July 4. Meet at Stan Morrow’s in North 
Ferrisburgh at 4PM and people can combine cars to save gas.  The race track has recently 
been paved for the upcoming season so there will be less dust in the air during the races.  
Several have indicated an interest in going. 

 

• Warner’s Car Show Mostly street machines attended the Warner’s Snack Bar Car Show in 
St.Albans on June 9 but there were motorcycles and street rods as well which made up the 
group of about 30 cars. 

 

• Ace Car Show Five cars from our club were at the first-time-ever Ace Hardware Car Show in 
Essex on Saturday June 12.  Tim, Dave, Bob B, Bob L, and Jan got discounts on hardware as 
part of the features of the show.     

 

• Libby’s Car Show There were 95 cars in attendance at the Libby’s 
Car show on Saturday night June 19.  Bob L., Jan, Art and Harold 
were in attendance from our club.  Art presented hat pins as part of 
NSRA Appreciation Day to show appreciation to all those in 
attendance who have supported the National Street Rod Association 
over the years.  

 

• Lone Pine Car Show Rain, rain and more rain!  The steady rain at times was apparently 
enough to discourage lots of cars from attending the annual Lone Pine Show Saturday June 
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25 in Colchester.  About 25 cars were in attendance nonetheless and eight of their owners 
walked away with trophies.  There were “giveaways” as well. 

 

• Essex Automotive Car Show There were several club members at this car show Wednesday 
night June 30. Jan, Bob L., Art and Tim all went to check out about 30 cars at Essex 
Automotive in Essex Junction.  This little show is every Wednesday evening with Wayne Groth 
serving as disc jockey and a food concession with burgers, fries, etc. 

 
• Upcoming Club Meetings and Events 

• July 3 Richmond VT Car Show.  This is part of Forth of July 
festivities in Richmond. 

• July 4 Trip to attend the races at Devil’s Bowl Raceway. 

• July 6 CVSR Club Meeting at Harold’s in Milton. 

• July 10-11 RAVE Car Show in Rutland. 

• July 20 CVSR Meeting at Stan’s.  
• July 24 CVSR Summer Picnic at Jan and Linda Hemsted’s 

in Essex. 

• July 24 Mazza’s Muscle Night Car Show at the strip mall at 
Mallett’s Bay. 

 

• CVSR Meeting July 20 we will go to Stan Morrow’s in North Ferrisburgh for our second meeting of 
the month of July.  This will be a little different as we will cruise down to Middlebury to the A and W 
Root Beer for supper.  More info at the meeting at Harold’s. 

 

• CVSR Picnic/Mazza’s On July 24 we will have an afternoon picnic at Jan and Linda Hemsted's in 
Essex.  Note that this has been changed as we usually have the picnic the Tuesday after the 
Fourth of July but in the interest of getting more people to attend and stay a bit longer we have 
moved it to a Saturday.  We are also co-coordinating it with the Mazza’s Car Show as we will have 
the picnic at 2 PM and then go to Colchester to the show for that early evening.  Should be fun! 

 

• CVSR goes to York Four of our club members went to York PA to the NSRA Street Rod Nationals 
East plus the weekend of June 4-5-6. Art and Marion drove down the day before Bob Landry, Jan 
Hemsted and Ev Peyrat drove down along with Ken Bessette, NSRA Division Director.  All street 
rods drove well in general with Ken’s “fire truck” street rod having a bit of trouble with a burst 
automatic transmission cooling line which took some time to correct.  
The show was excellent with over four thousand street rods and cars 
thirty years old or older in attendance.  There were evening dances, 
daytime seminars, a parade to town and the many rows of vendors in 
two big buildings.  Art helped staff the NSRA booth, greeted arrivals at 
the main gate and picked out a ’66 Chevy Nova wagon as an 
outstanding car with the help of the new Vermont Safety Inspector Peter 
Davis.  Ev Peyrat helped inspect a few cars with the NSRA Safety 
Program.  

 

• Club Apparel There has been a recent interest in purchasing another batch of club jackets, shirts, 
caps etc.  Art recently picked up a new catalog from Dick Japhet and will bring it to the next 
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meeting.  We can then pass it around and select what we want.  There are also some blank forms 
from the 2008 order that we made. 

 

• Club is Thirty! Wow!  CVSR is almost thirty years old!  When we hang up the banner at Harold’s 
this Tuesday we can remind ourselves that it reads “est. 1981” which is the year Harry Rathburn 
and several others came up with the idea of CVSR.  Harold has mentioned the idea of some 
special celebration next year for the occasion such as a special get-together with former members 
invited, a special logo, etc.  Let’s be thinking about that… 

 

• CVSR Internet Site All club members are encouraged to get some of their car pictures together 
and put them on the internet site for our club www.champlainvalleystreetrodders.com. CVSRVT 
gets you to the site as well. As usual check out the site occasionally as it gives up-to-date 
information on events, doings of the club and a forum regarding car building, etc.  Tim may be 
giving us a demonstration of the site in an upcoming club meeting soon. 
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John Martell’s ’32 Ford 
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